From: Annette Madrid

To: SENR Exhibits
Subject: SB 1036
Date: Saturday, April 01, 2017 2:57:55 PM

Dear Senators,
| am writing to state my opposition to SB 1036. Specifically:

Re: "(F) Excavation or movement of materials on site at a landfill, as defined in ORS 459.005,
for the primary purpose of construction, reconstruction or maintenance of access roads or for
landfill operations, including but not limited to landfill cell construction and daily, interim and
final cover operations, and for which the Department of Environmental Quality has issued a
permit under ORS 459.205 to 459.385. "

Riverbend Landfill (doing business as a subsidiary of Waste Management Inc.) has long been
polluting our groundwater & the South Yambhill River with their original unlined cells at this
Regional landfill. We, the citizens of Yambhill County, would really like this landfill closed ASAP.

Giving the DEQ & Waste Management more crieteria (to continue to disturb the cells & what's
left of the habitat there) is just extending the life of this doomed facility. We already put up
with the smell (can be smelled in McMInnville 5 miles away), the rodents & scavenging
seagulls, crop impacts, sacred burial grounds disinterrment of the Grand Ronde tribe, etc.

We ahve been fighting thsi battle for almsot 30 years. Please concur with the citizens, and do
NOT remove DOGAMI from the criteria needed to operate at present levels.

Sincerely yours,
Annette Madrid
PO Box 683
Carlton, OR 97111
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